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Director of Planning and Urban Development
Penny St. Louis Littell
Planning Division, Director
Alexander Jaegerman
Mr. Nicholas Iselin 






September 11, 2009
Intercontinental Developers, Inc.
1270 Soldiers Field Road
Boston, Ma  02135-1003

RE:  Ocean Gateway Garage, Site Improvements and Performance Guarantee
(Id#2005-0271)(CBL 019 A 001001)
Dear Mr. Iselin,

In response to your August 12, 2009 letter regarding the Ocean Gateway Garage (as a component of the larger Riverwalk/Longfellow development complex), I have conferred with the Planning and Urban Development Department Director, Penny St. Louis Littell, and offer the following comments.
1.
Final Certificate of Occupancy for the Ocean Gateway Garage

As per our telephone conversation on September 8, 2009, the City will be able to issue the final CofO upon receipt of confirmation that the pedestrian entry canopy lights, as revised in March of this year, meet applicable IESNA standards.  My understanding is that your electrical engineer, Larry Bartlett is to provide such confirmation.
2.
Permits and Construction Lull

Your project, including the office building at 25 India Street and the Longfellow Condominium project at India, Thames, Hancock and Fore Streets, is currently covered by active site plan and subdivision approvals.  The permits will expire after a one year construction lull starting as of the last work on the project, as documented in your letter as March 13, 2009.  Provided the curbing and sidewalk construction described in number 3 below is completed prior to the end of this construction season (and adequate performance guarantees remain in place,) your permit will remain active until one year after the completion of that work.
3.
Curbing and Sidewalk – Northeast corner of Fore and India Streets
Your letter suggests that your design and construction team meet with city staff to discuss an appropriate solution for addressing the non-accessible sidewalk abutting the 25 India Street building site.  This meeting should take place as soon as possible with the goal of resolving this issue to allow installation of the accessible sidewalk prior to the close of the 2009 street construction season – typically November 15, 2009.  Please call or email me as soon as possible to begin scheduling this meeting.  We will endeavor to be as flexible as reasonable to approve a design that avoids unnecessary utility disruption and cost.
4.
Fore Street Curb Alignment
The City will not require the installation of the approved curb alignment along the southerly sideling of Fore Street (between the PWD pump station and Hancock Street) until such time as the Longfellow Condominium is redeveloped.  Final pavement overlay for Fore Street would be accomplished at this time as well.  At the time of the site visit associated with the issues addressed in number 3 above, meeting participants will evaluate the existing sidewalk condition to establish whether public safety issues warrant interim remediation. 

5.
Performance Guarantee release

The Planning Division will authorize the release of performance guarantee fund equal to the value of completed site improvements ($187, 788 by the August 12 letter.)  Please have your contractor enumerate the line items completed, fully or partially, according to the original performance guarantee cost estimate sheet.  The funds will be release following inspection by the Development Review Coordinator, Phil DiPierro.  You should set up an inspection appointment with Mr. DiPierro at your earliest mutual convenience (207-874-8632.)
We appreciate Intercontinental’s commitment to the project and the City and we look forward to working together to resolve these issues. If you have any questions, please contact me, at (207)874-8722.

Sincerely,

E-COPY
Bill Needelman, Senior Planner
cc: 
Penny St. Louis Littell, Planning and Urban Development Director

Alexander Jaegerman, Planning Division Director


Barbara Barhydt, Development Review Services Manager

      
Philip DiPierro, Development Review Coordinator

    
Kathi Earley, Engineering Services Manager

Todd Merkle, Public Services Inspection
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